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Subject: RE: 1RP-3979 - Devon Leases Illegal Dumping
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Attachments: image001.png

approved_finalC141_1RP3979.pdf

Dear Mr. Merchant:
 
The available information indicates OPERATOR has met the requirements of 19.15.29 NMAC
and no further corrective action is required. NMOCD considers 1RP-3979 closed. This
determination by the Oil Conservation Division does not relieve Operator of responsibility should
future information indicate a threat to ground water, surface water, human health, or the
environment. Furthermore, it does not relieve Operator of responsibility for compliance with any
federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations.
 
Thanks,
 
Olivia Yu
Environmental Specialist
NMOCD, District I
Olivia.yu@state.nm.us
575-393-6161 x113
 
OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately
investigate and remediate contamination that may pose a threat to ground water, surface water,
human health or the environment.  In addition, OCD approval does not relieve the operator of
responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, local laws and/or regulations.
 
 
 

From: Mann, Ryan <rmann@slo.state.nm.us> 
Sent: Thursday, May 3, 2018 10:33 AM
To: 'Ashton Thielke' <AThielke@laenvironmental.com>
Cc: mymerch@penrocoil.com; Mark Larson <Mark@laenvironmental.com>; Yu, Olivia, EMNRD
<Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us>
Subject: RE: 1RP-3979 - Devon Leases Illegal Dumping
 
Thanks for the photos.  It appears that most of the sites have had the revegetation recover enough
to warrant closure.  NMSLO agrees with NMOCD and considers 1RP-3979 closed.
 
Ryan Mann
Remediation Specialist
Field Operation Division
(575) 392-3697
(505) 699-1989
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New Mexico State Land Office
2827 N. Dal Paso Suite 117
Hobbs, NM 88240
 

From: Ashton Thielke [mailto:AThielke@laenvironmental.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, May 2, 2018 11:05 AM
To: Mann, Ryan <rmann@slo.state.nm.us>
Cc: mymerch@penrocoil.com; Mark Larson <Mark@laenvironmental.com>; Olivia.Yu@State.nm.us
Subject: 1RP-3979 - Devon Leases Illegal Dumping
 
Mr. Mann,
 
Larson & Associates, Inc. (LAI), on behalf of Penroc Oil Corporation (Penroc), submits the attached
photographs for each individual site (Altbeir 10 State 1H, Dopplebock 8 State Com 1H, Dunkel 7
State 1H and Gualalcanal State Com 1H) for OCD remediation permit 1RP-3979. The photographs
were taken on May 1, 2018, and show that the locations are recovering from the illegal dumping and
vegetation is being re-established. Penroc requests no action for the illegal dumping releases. Please
feel free to contact Mark Larson or myself for any further questions or concerns.
 
Thanks,
 
Ashton Thielke
Staff Geologist
507 N. Marienfeld St., Suite 205
Midland, Texas 79701
Office – 432-687-0901
Cell – 432-556-5818
Fax – 432-687-0456
athielke@laenvironmental.com
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